
 

 
Senate Bill 398 

Date: February 5, 2025  
Committee: Senate Judicial Proceedings  
Position: Favorable  

 
Founded in 1968, the Maryland Chamber of Commerce (Maryland Chamber) is a statewide 
coalition of more than 7,000 members and federated partners working to develop and promote 
strong public policy that ensures sustained economic growth and opportunity for all Marylanders. 
 
By providing for an automated expungement of certain misdemeanors either three or seven years 
after the disposition of the case, Senate Bill 398 (SB 398) would improve access to criminal record 
sealing, a common-sense measure that will grow our workforce and strengthen our businesses.  
 
Over 400,000 Marylanders are currently eligible to have their old criminal records fully cleared but 
are held back by a process that is expensive, time-consuming, and difficult to navigate. SB 398 
would alleviate those burdens, ending a restriction currently limiting our labor force. This new, 
expansive workforce would have tremendous benefits for our employers that go beyond the labor 
shortage, allowing our state’s businesses to grow and succeed. Employers who hire justice-
impacted workers report that their quality of work and contributions are on par with or better than 
other employees, and turnover rates are notably lower. 
 
Additionally, the U.S. Chamber of Commerce released a report in 2021 that estimated that 
excluding formerly incarcerated job seekers from the work force has cost the United States at least 
$78 billion in lost gross domestic product. The ability to hire and retain qualified, hard-working 
individuals will help sustain healthy and prosperous businesses throughout Maryland. 
 
The Maryland Chamber believes in the importance of second chance employment, both for 
developing our state’s workforce and for uplifting our communities. In recent years, through our 
Maryland Chamber Foundation, the Maryland Chamber of Commerce has been actively engaged 
in seeking ways to address the challenges faced by returning citizens as these individuals prepare 
for and seek employment post-incarceration. We believe all Marylanders should be able to actively 
serve their communities. 
 
For these reasons, the Maryland Chamber of Commerce respectfully requests a Favorable Report 
on SB 398. 

https://www.gettingtalentbacktowork.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/05/2021-GTBTW_Report.pdf
https://www.uschamber.com/workforce/education/the-business-case-criminal-justice-reform-second-chance-hiring

